Dear Commissioner,

My partner [name removed] and I have been a couple for two years, and are preparing to move in together later this year. We are therefore investigating the various financial and administrative arrangements which may facilitate our establishing a household together.

Having reviewed your discussion paper[1] and all of the submissions[2] published to date, I am now more acutely aware of the difficulties we may face in the coming years, as a result of our not being heterosexual.

My small contribution to this inquiry concerns an employment benefit of working, as I do, for the public health service. Salary packaging is available to employees of "public benevolent institutions" and allows certain personal expenses to be claimed as fringe benefits -- free of tax. These expenses may be incurred under the employee's name or their partner's, providing they be of opposite sex. This appears to be another example of the discrimination outlined in section 7.3.1 of the discussion paper[1]. I would like to echo the feeling of being a "first-class taxpayer but second-class citizen" expressed by others making submissions to this inquiry.

I would also like to take this opportunity to counter the claim made in section 1.1 of the "Festival of Light" submission[3], which states that "Marriage provides the best environment for raising children". The American Academy of Pediatrics reviewed[4] several decades of scientific studies into children with one or more gay parents and concluded:

"... the weight of evidence ... is persuasive in demonstrating that there is no systematic difference between gay and nongay parents in emotional health, parenting skills, and attitudes toward parenting."

Public policy must be based on scientific evidence rather than religious dogma.

Sincerely,

Dr Jeremy Field

[1] http://www.humanrights.gov.au/samesex/discussion_paper2006.html
[2] http://www.humanrights.gov.au/samesex/submissions_index.html
[3] http://www.humanrights.gov.au/samesex/submissions/031.html
[4] http://pediatrics.aappublications.org/cgi/content/full/109/2/341
[5] http://www.aap.org/advocacy/archives/febsamesex.htm
